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DOJ Response to Misleading February 2002 California Gun Owners Article

An article pertaining to California’s firearm safety device law recently appeared in
California Gun Owners magazine (Paredes, S (2002).  SB 510 A Fix that is No Fix. 
California Gun Owners).  This article contained many inaccuracies about California’s
implementation of the firearm safety device statute.  

THIS IS THE DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE (DOJ) RESPONSE TO
MISREPRESENTATIONS IN THE ARTICLE

• The article refers to the new law as a “disaster.”  The fact is that the law does
not prevent any law-abiding citizen in California from purchasing any lawful
firearm at any time.  The law has also directly led to improvements in the
technology, reliability, affordability and availability of quality Firearm Safety
Devices (FSDs).  This law is a success, not a disaster.

• The article states that the DOJ did not release a list of approved FSDs until the
last week of December 2001.  The fact is that the DOJ released a list of
approved FSDs on May 15, 2001, more than six months before the requirement
went into effect.

• The article asserts that there was nothing “wrong” with the old FSDs.  Prior to
this law there were many situations where FSDs were purchased by individuals
or given away by charity groups or law enforcement only to find they did not
provide much more than a modest amount of protection from intrusion.  We
found that few prior FSD models would have passed the simple ten-minute
intrusion effort using the common household tools standard.  The inadequacy of
the old FSDs clearly indicate that there was something wrong.   

• Finally, the article states that, “...almost no firearm transactions were occurring
anywhere in California” and that DOJ’s legislation this year is in response to
reduced funding from firearm transactions.  The truth is that more guns have
been sold during the first two months of this year than last, and our effort to
amend the law stems from a desire to help gun owners.   

We feel the implementation of this law was very well carried out and the industry’s
concerns were addressed at each and every turn so as not to unfairly impact the sale of
firearms. The results are clear - today’s approved FSDs are far better and more reliable
than their predecessors, resulting in an improvement in the public safety.  Firearm sales
have increased over the last year, and we see no evidence that this new law has done
anything but improve FSD technology and reliability.






